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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 19th February 2025 
Activity:  Basil Zempilas – Lord Mayor of Perth 

      On Duty:  Club Host:  Cate Barlow                                                         Set up/Pack up:  Peter Burns  

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 26th February 2025 

 

Activity: Blake Nelligan – National Youth Science Forum 
 
Club Host: Jeremy Wood 
Set up/pack up:  Cate Barlow 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
 

• We welcomed PP Leo from the Rotary Club of 
Surabaya to our meeting. 2 teachers are going 
to Karya Mulia in April and we have a Club visit 
there in June. 

• Jerry Pilcher & Ben Furler from the 
Scarborough Club told us about their May 
project ‘A Lift The Lid’ Walk to promote mental 
health via physical activity; funds to ARH. 

 
 NEWS ABOUT OUR CLUB MEETINGS, ROTARY GENERALLY, & OUR WORLD 

 
 Our first Guest Speaker for the calendar year was Christine Tonkin who came along to tell us about 
her 4 years as MLA for Churchlands. Christine described the Electorate as purple and contributors – 
people who don’t take things for granted but think things through. Christine’s own contribution has 
been impressive – prior to politics she specialised in public procurement reform, working in 
Queensland, working for the United Nations, and as an international consultant. Unfortunately, 
service to the community is waning, and although mental health issues have always existed, we are 
now talking about them publicly. This also applies to domestic violence issues. Clearly one of 
Christine’s virtues as a politician is that she listens to people from all walks of life, and she is obviously 
willing to take as much action as she can to help remedy the difficulties that people encounter. 
Another issue that is a severe blight in the community is deafness, and one constituent complained 
that Christine’s office never answers the telephone – the reality being that the person couldn’t hear 
when the telephone was answered. A recent success for Christine is the Churchlands Primary road 
crossing method; crossing lights rather than wardens. It is very obvious that Christine’s primary aim 
is to serve the community; how about joining Rotary Christine? Our motto is Service Above Self! 
                                                                                                    
                                                                                                      
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Birthdays:  Max Puddey (17 Dec); Rod Lane (14 Feb); Jim Berry (18 Feb) 

Wedding anniversaries:  

Rotary anniversaries: Max Puddey (’04) 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

If I run in front of a car, I’ll get tyred; if I run behind it, I’ll be exhausted! 

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

